The Head of the Department will be reported on the circumstances of
the attack on a retiree in Omsk Oblast

The Investigating Authorities of the Investigative Committee of the Russian Federation for Omsk
Oblast launched a criminal investigation into the attempted murder of an elderly woman in
accordance with Part 3, Article 30, paragraph "h", Part 2, Article 105 of the Criminal Code of the
Russian Federation (attempted murder forced with robbery).

On October 26, 2022, at the entrance of a house in Omsk, an unknown person stabbed an 81-year-
old woman several times and stole a bag with a wallet, after which he disappeared. The victim was
hospitalized. Currently, Investigators, together with Police Officers, are conducting a set of
investigative actions and investigative search activities.

Mr. A.L. Bastrykin, Chairman of the Investigative Committee of Russia, instructed Mr. O.E.
Vinnikov, Head of the Investigative Directorate of the Investigative Committee of the Russian
Federation for Omsk Oblast, to submit a report on the progress of the criminal investigation, the
results of which are the subject to control in the Main Directorate of the Department.
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